

Rushall Parish Council

Minutes of meeting held on Thursday, 24 February 2022

7.30pm, Rushall Village Hall

Attendees:

Mr. Colin Gale (Chairperson)
Dr. Richard Tilbury
Mr. Nigel Carson
Mrs. Lorraine Wornes
Mrs. Claire Ridge

Part of the meeting:
Mr. Paul Oatway

1. Apologies:	Action
Mr. John Rogers	
2. Minutes of PC Meeting 24 February 2022	
Minutes acceptance proposed by RT, second by NC.	
3. Declaration of interest	
None	
4. Correspondence	
<ul style="list-style-type: none">• PCAP Annual Report for 2021 - 2022• CG sent letters to the cabinet on the sale of the old Upavon School. They were not open to the idea of having provisions to get children to Rushall School. Provisions are split between Rushall and Netheravon. No CIL or Section 106 from sale.• Complaints relating to the scare guns to deter the crows/rooks. Rushall Manor have confirmed they will not proceed with any further noise guns until next year.	
5. Matters arising from Minutes of 25th November 2021	
None.	
6. Budget/Precept/Annual Audit	
<ul style="list-style-type: none">• Current balance £17,763.46	
Deductions due: Clerk Salary (August 2022)	

<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • AGAR – checked and signed, approved 	
<p>7. Police Report</p> <p>Reports can now be viewed on-line.</p> <p>Wiltshire PCC home (wiltshire-pcc.gov.uk)</p>	
<p>8. Planning Applications Considered</p> <p>No recent plans received.</p>	
<p>9. Village Hall Matters</p> <p>Coffee mornings are up and running, now planning the Queen’s Jubilee.</p> <p>CG attended VH AGM. Have a vacancy for a clerk.</p>	
<p>10. Community Speed Watch</p> <p>JR absent, on hold until he’s better.</p>	JR
<p>11. Community Area Transport Group, now Local Highways and Footpath Implementation Group (LHFIG)</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Has more funding and responsibility with the name change. Terms of reference have been rewritten. CIL money will be available. • CG looking to see if extension of footpath could be funded by CIL via Local Highways Footway Improvement Group (LHFIG). • Freight management strategy was cancelled while waiting for a new national policy on freight. In February CG wrote to council on freight management. With new terms of reference, funding has been removed for freight management studies. This is unclear, as there is no record of funding for these studies. CG will investigate further. 	CG
<p>12. Neighbourhood Watch</p> <p>CG forwards anything received from the Police.</p> <p>The Co-op in Pewsey was burgled. Police think it was an out of area group specifically targeting Co-ops.</p>	
<p>13. Newsletter</p> <p>Next newsletter after the Jubilee to capture the events being held in the village.</p>	CG
<p>14. Website</p> <p>Website going well. Items on for village hall. Fairly up to date.</p>	CR

<p>15. Safe Pedestrian Access Scheme</p> <p>Under LHFIG.</p>	
<p>16. AOB</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> a) Highways – CG received communication from the new Parish Steward. Haven't seen them yet. Several signs in the village that were damaged have now been replaced. b) Community Emergency Plan - continue to be reviewed. c) BKV – we have entered. A new map was created by CG. First round has been completed. Village is looking tidy. CG plans to plant more flowers. d) Data Protection, paid ICO for the year. e) Speeding petition – still on hold with CATG, linked to freight petition. May need to look at other solution. LW suggested a vote. CG suggested a metro count. CG will put that to Highways. f) SID – bought a second SID. Very successful. It was positioned outside the school. CG watched traffic slow down. Only 5 now in the rota. Frequency has improved. Invoice has been paid. SID budget is healthy. May look to purchase a further SID. g) Queen's Jubilee. Working group is working very well. All homes have now received a flyer. Coins will be distributed to the children. Received a grant from area board for £200. Very grateful. For those people shielding/unable to attend, CG has organized for presentation boxes to deliver party food to their homes. A piper will be attending. h) Risk Assessments – CR has reviewed and updated. i) Fence – new farmer has closed off fields from permissive rights. j) Whistledown path to the drove – no progress with Upavon k) PO noted complaints from parishes – PO has organized a meeting to discuss issues. Jaqui Weaver will be in attendance. l) Disabled Parking - Wiltshire Council (WC) said they would increase parking charges and would withdraw concession for disabled drivers. Cabinet – they said there would be a consultation. CG received an email from WC drawing his attention to the consultation, which was actually confirming the decision. CG has complained. 	<p>CG</p>
<p>17. Dates of next meetings:</p> <p>Thursday July 28th 2022 – 7.30pm Thursday November 24th 2022 – 7.30pm</p>	
<p>Meeting concluded at 21.45hrs</p>	
<p>Signed:</p>	